AUXILIARY SECTOR COORDINATOR - REPORT

CARL J. PIERCE, ASC

Division 8: Continues to support Sector Humboldt through members’ activities.

Flotilla 08-07 continues to maintain the fuel dump, receiving 2500 gallon of fuel, which is located at Point Arena
Lighthouse. The Flotilla maintains both Point Cabrillo and Point Arena Arena Lighthouses. In addition they
maintain the fuel farm in Point Arena Lighthouse.

Flotilla 08-08 Planning OPTREX in October 2019. There are three major events the Flotilla will participate in:
1. Splash-In which involve Life Jacket gave away,
2. Sail Boat races,
3. Health and Safety Fair.

Flotilla 08-11 continues to operate the USCG 29’ Rib Boat and developing a relationship with the Sea Cadets, Boy
Scout Troop 10 and Girl Scouts of America all located in Crescent City, CA. Continue to support Sector Humboldt
Helo Opts. Continue to use Coastie in many of the PE events

Flotilla 08-39 provided safety patrol for the Memorial weekend regatta at Whiskeytown Park 25 & 26 May, two
boats were in service. During the safe boating week provided VE members to be available at West Marine to feel
questions and provide boat inspections. They will be starting safety patrol for Whiskeytown Park moonlight kayak
program starting in June.

Air support & training, Air Sta HB is resuming their weekly trips inland. We need to make sure we maximize every
opportunity for coordination with all 3 lake flotillas.

As reported by LCDR Gabriel Vigil

USCG Sector Humboldt Bay.

BOSN4 Thomas J. Moore will have his retirement ceremony 21 June starting 1000 hours, Mr. Moore will be missed.
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